# **Dr. Roy Wilson Learning Centre School Council**

### March 13,2019 Minutes

**Attendance:** Tara Sackman, Nicole Liboiron, Shannon Nelson, Mike Kukurudza, Julia Harris, Sandy Schuck, Leisa Carney, Lisa Perich, Bridgette Pinter, and Karen Stennick

Call to Order: Meeting called to order @ 6:31 by Nicole

## **February 2019 minutes**

o Motion by Bridgette to accept minutes as presented, 2<sup>nd</sup> by Sandy, all in favor, passed

### **Fundraising**

- o Paint night is going to be on April 6<sup>th</sup>, posters are up around the school.
- Health and Safety fundraiser had profit made however it is unknown at this time how much was profited
- Papa Johns profit- \$622.76 next Papa Johns night is March 23<sup>rd</sup> which is Saturday so hopeful numbers will good. Hot Lunch profit- \$14207.39
- o Movie Night is March 22. Ralph Breaks the Internet will be the movie that is played and then raffled to a student that attended. More volunteers are needed.
- Read-a-thon profit was \$6900, expenses were \$1600 which totals \$5300. Top class was Mrs. Were's class for reading and Mrs. Peart's class was the top donation amount with \$528.

### **Principals Report**

Accountability surveys- Only 19 families completed out of 250. School wide survey will go out to each family, hopeful for better numbers. This survey will be parent and student portions and the data we get from those will be reflected on a retreat Mr. K will be attending on May 1<sup>st</sup>.

District PD day is on Friday March 15<sup>th</sup>. We will be at Medicine Hat High School in the morning to have a discussion with colleagues and then back to the school in the afternoon to do a blanket exercise.

Staff transfers- There is a CH admin job posted however there is no anticipation for changes in our admin department. Movement for teachers will take place and we will be focusing on Junior High optimization and curriculum delivery.

The bussing situation is hoping to be resolved soon. Bus #2 is an overflow bus and is arriving 20 minutes late to school everyday, hoping that the weather change will get students walking and biking to school so the utilization of the bus isn't needed.

Report cards will be going home on March 22<sup>nd</sup>

Registration so far for next year is at 835 registrants. We are looking at changing the project commons into a classroom and potentially Grade 2 and Grade 6 to potentially be cotaught with a larger class and 2 teachers. We are going to be researching this idea and will bring new information to the next meeting.

Grade 9 farewell will not be a sleepover this year. The admin are going to be putting together a celebration with a dinner and program and hoping to do a legacy project to reflect on their time here at the school.

During the student conference Mr K had a chance to speak with Dr Phil McCrae who gave some incite on technology. His advice was to eliminate phones from the supper table so the family can eat together and also to have no technology 2 hours before bed which can help with anxiety issues.

Final exams will happen this year, assessment plans are being discusses but the exams will not be as formal and will happen for Grades 7,8 and 9's.

**Trip of the month draws-** draw held for March

**Member comments-** Discussion about future of hot lunches, decided we would start to create a team to further discuss and organize for next year.

Adjournment- 7:12